CCKC Board Meeting Minutes June 15, 2021

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 6:30 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Scott Jackson, Dennis Cronin, Larry Mills, Dan Christiansen, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Rich Paukner, Mariann Lerch and Bill Lerch. Andy Hiller was absent.

Minutes:

There was a motion to accept the minutes by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Jerry Lis. The motion passed.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: The financial report will be given during the annual meeting.

RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: Things are looking up. Ammo is becoming available. The weekend was a little slow due to the weather. People are staying longer.

AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: We're doing well. Field targets are open all month, for practice and to attract new shooters. We plan to have a practice match each Saturday in June. We are still hoping for dirt to be delivered. An area has been cleared and marked at desired location.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: The Spring league has started with 15 shooters participating. I would like to close the range on Saturdays to cut the grass and clean up, except for August and September. With the board's permission an indoor banquet will be held in July. We are in agreement that an Ro does not need to be present for league shooters. Signage needs to be displayed explaining that to protect us from liability.

SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch: May was a record month. Sales were up 93% from last year and up 23% better over the last 5 years. This is good especially since there was no league this year. The Falcons have brought in additional business. We are currently experiencing an increase in shell sales form 10 to 15% up to 40 to 50%. Rounds have reduced in the last few weeks as the ammo shortage increases. There is no timetable for ammo availability. We have enough on hand for about 2 weeks before choices will have to be made. Most shooters are buying ammo. Recob has no inventory. Many other clubs are in the same position. We may have to reduce hours. The Falcons finish up July 6th. They placed 1st in sporting clays. Skeet competition is next.

Shot reclamation starts tomorrow. It may take 3 to 4 weeks.

BLACK POWDER: Dan Christiansen: We've been doing pretty good the last couple of weekends. We are seeing some new faces at the black powder range. The 22 range has been keeping pretty busy with all the benches full. All the targets have been replaced. The new ones are holding up very well. We added a couple new Ro's.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We're doing ok. We had a match this weekend and hosted 27 shooters. ammo and reloading supplies are a factor. Paper targets have been found set on the range.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none

- OLD BUSINESS: The current covid protocol will be extended. Masks are optional and social distancing is recommended.
- Due to the dry conditions, the stream is dry as well as the back pond. The beavers are gone from the North end. The dam needs to be removed asap.
- NEW BUSINESS: A motion was made by Dennis Cronin to install a new commercial grade security camera system, not to exceed \$50,000. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed with 1 opposed. This would cover the main clubhouse, the shotgun range, the rifle/pistol range and the Wilderness road. It might help with the cost of our insurance and would be amortized over 7 years. It would include installation, maintenance, battery back up and surge protector.

A motion was made by Stan Raciak to purchase 2 new refrigerators replace existing coke machines not to exceed \$3000. 2nd by Larry Mills. The motion passed.

Member John Lynch wanted to address the board with concerns over the rifle/pistol range being closed on Friday afternoons. HRO Stan Raciak responded that there were not enough Ro's to staff the range. There was a motion made by George Broecker to table this discussion to the next meeting. 2nd by Denny Hartmann. The motion passed.

There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to adjourn. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned and followed by the annual election.

Membership stands at 3291.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary

The election was held at the main clubhouse.

Following short speeches by each of the candidates. The treasurers report was given as well as the president's annual report.

The election results are as follows: (4 year term)

Mariann Lerch 27 Larry Mills 27 Bob Tollman 25 Jeff Yoder 14

Congratulations to everyone. Thanks to everyone who voted.